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Docketing Division

Public Utilities Commission of Ohio
180 East Broad Street

Columbus OH 43215

RE:  In the Matter of The Dayton Power and Light Company to modify its Standard Service
Offer Generation Rates, Case Nos. 17-957-EL-UNC and 17-1163-EL-UNC.,

Dear Docketing Division:

Enclosed please find the Staff’'s Review and Recommendations in regard to the
modification to the generation tariffs filed by The Dayton Power and Light Company,
Case Nos. 17-957-EL-UNC and 17-1163-EL-UNC.
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Dayton Power and Light Company

Case No. 17-0957-EL-UNC
Case No. 17-1163-EL-UNC

Background

On May 10, 2017, The Dayton Power and Light Company filed its proposed tariffs to
modify its Standard Offer generation tariffs. The proposed tariffs include Standard
Service Offer (SSO) generation rates and Percentage of Income Payment Plan (PIPP)
generation rates.

The proposed S5O rates include the results of the most recent auctions held April 11, 2017
and April 24, 2017, and approved by the Commission on April 12, 2017 and April 26,
2017, respectively, in Case No. 17-957-EL-UNC. The proposed PIPP generation rates
reflect the results of the PIPP auction held May 1, 2017 and approved by the Commission
on May 3, 2017 in Case No. 17-1163-EL-UNC.

The Company requests that the proposed tariffs become effective on June 1, 2017.

Staff Review and Recommendations

Staff has reviewed the proposed tariffs filed on May 10, 2017, and finds that the tariffs
appear to be in compliance with Commission Orders and accurately reflect the April 11,
2017, April 24, 2017 and May 1, 2017, auction resuits.

Conclusion

The Staff recommends that the proposed tariffs filed on May 10, 2017, be approved and
become effective June 1, 2017.



